
 

 

 

 

 

May 26, 2020 

 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

We have been notified of additional employees who have tested positive for the 
novel Coronavirus-19.  Below is the updated information: 

o Number of residents who have tested positive for COVID-19 = 56 
 

o Number of positive test results:   Skilled Nursing/Rehab = 35 
 Number of residents “discontinuing isolation” = 25 

 
o Number of positive test results:   Assisted Living = 13 

 Number of residents “discontinuing isolation” = 5 
 

o Number of positive test results:   Safe Haven = 7 
 Number of residents “discontinuing isolation” = 2 

 
o Number of positive test results:   Independent Living = 1 

 Number of residents “discontinuing isolation” = 1 
 

o Number of COVID-19 Positive Resident Deaths = 14 
 Skilled Nursing = 9 
 Assisted Living = 2 
 Safe Haven = 3 
  

o Number of Employees who have tested positive for COVID-19 = 25 
o Number of Employees Returned To Work = 19 

 



  

 Instead of reporting “recovery” as we have been, we will be reporting 
“discontinuing isolation”, which will be confirmed by two consecutive negative tests 
for residents in assisted living and skilled nursing.   
 
The residents will move from the cohort unit back to their original room/apartment 
after their second negative test.  Residents who have not had two negative tests yet 
will continue to be treated in the cohort unit.  When we receive additional test 
results, we will send out an updated email. 
 
As per Executive Order No. 20-013, we began testing our employees on Friday, May 
22nd.  We have tested over 200 employees and will conclude testing today at 5pm.  
Out of the approximately 200 results that we have received, thus far, there were five 
(5) employees who tested positive, and were asymptomatic.  We will follow the 
guidelines for return to work by CDC and NJDOH.  For those who have tested 
negative, a second test for negative results will begin tomorrow, and we will send an 
updated notice once those results are in.   Please know that we continue to in-
service all employees on infection control, we have a good supply of PPE, and follow 
protocols and guidance from the CMS, CDC and the NJ Department of Health.   
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and appreciate your 
partnership during these challenging times.  If you have any questions, please call 
the HOTLINE at 856-679-4679 or Email @ lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org.  All 
messages will be responded to within 24 hours. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
Susan Love, M.S., LNHA         
Chief Executive Officer  
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